
 

 
 

Brampton School Traffic Safety Council 
Site Inspection Report 
 April 7, 2025 - Ward: 6 

 

 
School/Location: St. Aidan Catholic School, 34 Buick Boulevard 

 
Principal: Adrienne Dalli   Time(s): 7:50 a.m. and 2:50 p.m. 

       
 Phone:   905-840-3042    Weather: a.m. bright; p.m. overcast 

 
Requested By: Rebecca Rosario 

 
Nature of Problem:  Pre-inspection prior to buses being removed for St. Adian School. In 
September students will be crossing Wanless Drive and Thornbush Boulevard and Wanless Drive 
and Brisdale Drive. 

 
Observers Present: A.M. and P.M. Dominique Darmanin-Sturgeon, Member, Co-Chair; Don 
Harberer, Member A.M and P.M; Ana Carvalho, Coordinator, Crossing Guards, A.M and P.M; Kim 
Bernard, Coordinator, Crossing Guards; A.M and P.M, Trustee Will Davies, A.M.; Violet Skirten, 
Supervisor, Crossing Guards, A.M. And P.M.       

 
Observations: 
 
1.  The intersection of Wanless Drive and Brisdale Drive is signalized with pedestrian push 

buttons and enhanced pavement markings. There was a crack in the pavement on the east leg 
which was a trip hazard. Brisdale Drive has a posted speed limit of 40 km/hr and speed bumps 
are installed. 

 
2. During the site inspections, the majority of the pedestrians were adults/secondary school 

students and there was one family with two elementary students that crossed. One adult rode 
their bike across the intersection. There were no conflicts between pedestrians and vehicles 
and there was sufficient time for pedestrians to cross. 

 
3. Two motorists stopped abruptly on Wanless Drive and reversed. 

 
4. The intersection of Wanless Drive and Thornbush Boulevard is a signalized intersection with 

pedestrian push buttons and enhanced pavement markings. 

 
5. During the site inspections, only a few pedestrians were observed and there was no conflict 

with vehicles. All pedestrians had sufficient time to cross the roadway. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 
 
 
Recommendations: 
 

1. That the site inspection report for St. Aidan Catholic School be received; 

 
2. That the Manager of Road Operations arrange for the crack to be repaired on the east leg of 
     Wanless Drive at Brisdale Drive; 

 
3. That the Crossing Guard Supervisor provide pedestrian safety information to the principal of St. 

Adian school; and, 

 
4. That the Manager, Transportation Right of Way and Safety arrange for the pedestrian timing to 

be reviewed prior to September 2025. 
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